
 

Section 3 – Substantive Changes  
 
 

3.1 - Changes in the established mission or objectives of 
the Institution or the EPP. 
 
There have been no changes in the EPP mission or 
objectives. However, the EPP is under a new 
administration and there have been significant changes in 
assessment processes and the development of new 
instruments to comply with the Quality Assurance System. 
In addition, Puerto Rico suffered various earthquakes that 
affected the public school system infrastructure resulting 
in a prolonged recess. The public system renewed its 
normality the last week of February 2020. Unfortunately, 
on March 16th the governor of Puerto Rico declared a total 
lockdown due to the COVID-19 pandemic and it 
interrupted all the EPP efforts to validate the new 
instruments and to collect data related to the 
Accreditation Report. 


